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INDIAN PHARMACEUTICALS FOR GLOBAL HEALTH

December 08, 2014

Shri Injeti Srinivas,

Chairman,

National Pharmaceutical Pricing Authority,
Department of Pharmaceuticals,

1, Jai Singh Marg,

New Delhi 110 001.

Dear Sir,
Greetings from Indian Drug Manufacturers’ Association.

At the outset, we thank you for your support to the Indian
pharmaceutical industry.

We invite your kind attention to the following issues which are a
matter of concern for our members. We look forward to your kind
help in resolving the same.

1. Draft proposal for Display of Distinguishing Mark and Ceiling
Price/ Unit in respect of Scheduled Drugs under DPCO 2013
— NPPA notice dt.14.11.2014

e Under D&C Act all Rx drugs need to carry a red line. Thus the
new notice would amount to carrying TWO red lines on all RX
drugs falling under NLEM list.

o The notice prescribes that Ceiling Price per unit needs to be
printed on the same Pharma pack. Ceiling price is without VAT
whereas MRP is inclusive of all taxes. This will lead to confusion
among the drug users as to which is the correct price.
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e MRP of many scheduled formulations are below Ceiling Price.
Would these formulation packs also require to carry Ceiling Price
and red strip markings?

» As per the provisions of DPCO 2013, certain drugs may be a
scheduled formulation to one company, but would be a non-
schedule formulation for another company. This would result in
certain formulations carrying red line, whereas similar
formulations of other companies not carrying red line. This would
again lead to confusion in the minds of the consumers.

e Would supplies to Government Hospitals/ Programs also require
Red Line?

e Proposed Red Line will necessitate change of art work of all
Scheduled Formulations resulting in substantial loss to all
manufacturers

* We earnestly request you to withdraw the draft proposal in the
interest of public, manufacturers and regulatory authorities.

2. Price Fixation of retail price in respect of ‘New Drugs’ -
circular dated 27.11.2014

¢ The definition of New Drugs under D & C Act is different from the
definition of New Drugs in DPCO 2013.

e NPPA need to stick to the definition as per 2(U) of DPCO 2013
and not Para 122 (E) of D & C Rules.

e The DCG(I) letter dated 15.1.2013 under reference had called for
safety efficacy data. Subsequently, the companies have already
submitted the applications with safety and efficacy data and they
are under examination by the DCG(I). As per DCG(])’s office,
these licenses provided by State Licensing Authorities are valid
unless DCG(I) disapproves the same.

e DCG(I) circular referred in the Notice is only applicable to FDCs
and not single ingredient formulations















